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1. Nora Cullen to receive the Humanism in Medicine Award from the Department of Medicine at U of T 

We have this heard month that our own Nora Cullen will be presented the Humanism in Medicine Award from the 

Department of Medicine at the Department’s Annual Day on June 11
th

.  Nora is receiving this award because of her 

outstanding work in Nepal and in the development of NepalAbility.  The award was established in 2018 to recognize 

faculty members who exemplify a deep and abiding commitment to humanism in healthcare.  I encourage you to 

consider attending the Department of Medicine, Annual Day this year to be there when Nora receives this prestigious 

award.   

 

2. Cathy Craven appointed as a Fellow of the American Spinal Injury Association 

We extend our congratulations to Cathy Craven who was recently appointed as a Fellow of the American Spinal Injury 

Association (ASIA).  This appointment is reserved for those who have made distinguished accomplishments in the field 

of spinal cord injury.  The designation of fellowship recognizes prominent contributions to, and support of, the 

organizational mission of ASIA.  Not that Cathy is short on winning awards, but she also won second place at the Spinal 

Cord Injury Summit for her oral presentation on bone biomarker and bone strength data from a trial on FES walking.   

 

3. Nora Cullen presides over 13
th

 World Congress on Brain Injury 

The 13th World Congress on Brain Injury was held in Toronto in March, where Nora Cullen was elected President of the 

organization.  There were 1,200 delegates from 50 different countries, with many top experts in the field being invited 

speakers.  The opening plenary was given by Mark Bayley, who spoke eloquently of the importance of the input of front 

line staff when implementing change to practice based on best evidence.  We are looking forward to the next World 

Congress to be held in Dublin in 2021 - but it will be difficult to top Toronto! 

 

 

4. Peter Broadhurst to receive the Peters Boyd Teaching Award for clinical skills in year 2 

We were pleasantly surprised to learn that our own Peter Broadhurst has been awarded the Peters Boyd Teaching Award 

for clinical skills teaching in the second year.  This award recognizes Peter’s skills in teaching the neurologic exam and 

musculoskeletal exams to second year students.  It is exceedingly unusual for someone just finishing training to receive 

such an award.  Dr. Piliotis, Director of the Peters Boyd Academy, says that the comments from Peter’s students really 

reflect the impact he has had on them.  Peter will receive the award at the Peters Boyd award ceremony on May 21
st
.   

 

5. Welcome to new PGY1 residents 

Once again, we are proud to match with three outstanding medical students to join our residency program in July of this 

year.  This was another highly competitive year with over 30 applications and 20 interviews for 3 positions.  

Coincidentally, all three students are finishing from the University of Toronto.   
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6. Clarification for full-time clinical faculty appointments at University of Toronto 

In case you have not seen it, Dr. Gillian Hawker recently published a Chair’s column that clarifies the requirements for 

full-time clinical faculty appointment in the Department of Medicine at the University of Toronto.  This column also 

clarifies the advanced training that is required for a faculty appointment.  The Chair’s column can be found at:  

https://mailchi.mp/8968ef05f4d7/department-of-medicine-matters-april2019-2461165?e=fc90fc7884 

 

7. Department of Medicine survey underway 

The Department of Medicine is in the midst of data collection for the biennial faculty survey across our Department of 

Medicine.  This is an important way for Dr. Hawker to hear from us and to hear what is important to our Division’s 

faculty members.  All faculty members should have received the individual survey link.  We encourage you to take this 

survey which should take no more than 10-15 minutes to complete.  The survey will remain open until May 20
th

.   

 

8. What to do if you have unused email addresses 

Probably, most of us have email addresses that we no longer use or check regularly.  At times, we will receive emails in 

these addresses that we would have wanted to know about sooner.  We encourage you to consider the following options 

regarding these emails that you no longer regularly check:  

 Most email services will allow for automatic responses.  If you do not regularly check one of your email 

accounts, you may want to put in an automatic response such as, “I do not regularly check this email.  Any 

email of significant importance should be sent to (current email address)”:   

 If you have privileges at a hospital, many hospitals will expect and require that you check those emails on a 

regular basis.  In those cases, you may want to check your hospital email regularly even though it’s not your 

primary email.   

 If you are potentially putting sensitive or patient-related information in your emails, you will want to consider 

using only hospital or other secure services for your email correspondence.  Gmail and Dropbox are generally 

not considered secure systems.   

 

9. External review May 6 and 7, 2019 

As many of you know, the Division’s (and Division Director’s) five year review will be on May 6 and 7
th

.  Dr. Andrea 

Townson, from the University of British Columbia, has been invited to serve as the external reviewer.  A number of you 

will be meeting with her when she is here.  It is our intent to use some of the information we obtain from this review to 

discuss the next strategic plan when we get together for our Annual Retreat on June 14, 2019.   

 

10. Division Annual Retreat June 14, 2019 

Please make sure you have the Division Annual Retreat in your calendars for June 14
th

, to be held at Sunnybrook Estate, 

Academy of Medicine room.  The first half of the morning will be devoted to continuing our preparation for the 

Competency By Design.  We will then hear from various members of the Division about progress in areas that we have 

focused on in our last strategic plan.  We will also have reports from hospitals in our Division.  For those of you who 

would like to dress-up, we are also having photos that day.  As usual, Larry Robinson will be getting a manicure, 

pedicure and hair-styling the day before.   

 

Please let us know if you have items or news to add to the Newsletter.  Please also don’t forget to check out our Facebook page.   

 

 

Larry Robinson  

Department Division Director 

 

https://mailchi.mp/8968ef05f4d7/department-of-medicine-matters-april2019-2461165?e=fc90fc7884

